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July 7, 2014
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips: 
Pursuant to the 2013/2014 Biennial Budget Ordinance 17476, Section 105, Proviso P1, as amended, enclosed is the response required on the sustainability of the Employment and Educational Resource (EER) Fund funding model.
The Report on the Sustainability of the EER Funding Model (Attachment A) analyzes historical revenues, expenditures and performance for the EER Fund as it supports the work of employment and education services provided through Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS) and its partners. Additionally, it describes current efforts underway to ensure long term sustainability for the EER fund, including targeted recommendations for the 2015-2016 biennium. 

The EER Fund supports self-reliance focused youth and adult employment and education programs. Populations served through direct and contracted services include:

· Youth who have dropped out or in danger of dropping out of high school; 
· Youth and adults involved in the criminal justice system (including south County gang-involved youth);
· Homeless youth and young adults and families;
· Low-income youth;

· Low-income veterans and their families; and

· Job seekers, including displaced/laid off workers.

The EER Fund is housed primarily under the Economic Growth and Built Environment (EGBE) goal of the King County Strategic Plan. It addresses EGBE Objective 1, Strategy B, “Support workforce development programs for adults and youth”. The EER Fund promotes equity and social justice impacts by providing services that are vital to economic self-reliance and influences five of the County’s determinants of equity, including:
1.
Quality Education;
2.
Family Wage Jobs and Job Training;
3.
Economic Development;
4.
Community and Public Safety; and
5.
Strong and Vibrant Neighborhoods.
It is estimated that this report required 672 staff hours to produce, costing $44,253. 
Thank you for your support for and oversight of this important resource. DCHS is currently undertaking a Line of Business assessment of its employment and education programs to ensure the highest level of efficiency and effectiveness in connecting residents to jobs that meet the needs of our region’s employers. 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Adrienne Quinn, Director, Department of Community and Human Services, at 206-263-1491. 
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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